

Eclipse IDE Working Group Minutes - April 18 , 2023

Agenda Topics	Moderator	Minutes
<p>Approve Minutes of Apr 4, 2023 Meeting @Mark to send out when approved.</p>	<p>Mark</p>	<p>5</p>
<p>Program Plan Updated - Schedule Community Call</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● WG update ● Program Plan update ● Follow up from 29th meeting - good news story <p>April 26th. 12:00 UTC - Draft Agenda</p> <p>johannes.matheis@vector.com :</p> <p>I have already created a 0.1 version of the good news story for the community call. I hope you can see the red thread in the presentation. Especially slide 5 is important. I point out up to 12 f developer.. Please discuss whether this is ok or an overcommitment. Any comments are welcome. I will change the slide deck from Vector to Eclipse later on, it was just faster there:</p> <p>https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1k4SMTpyGEL3AWuuGMpvklrgJcigMGS3y/edit?usp=share_link&oid=109029738189107857888&rtpof=true&sd=true</p>	<p>Mark</p>	<p>10</p>
<p>Intensify strategic work - update following f2f Next steps. link to summary ppt Blog Post Hackathon</p> <p>johannes.matheis@vector.com</p> <p>Community Management Sub-Committee. In order to create it, we must have a formal resolution in our minutes. Can you do this tomorrow, the members will be as stated in our summary of the</p>	<p>Johannes</p>	<p>10</p>

Agenda Topics	Moderator	Minutes
onsite Meeting, will meet first Wednesday (26 th of April). Arrange a kick-off meeting to move forward. Johannes will look after next steps if we agree to proceed.		
<p>EclipseJavaIDE Twitter account</p> <p>The ownership of the EclipseJavaIDE is now with EF Webmaster - https://gitlab.eclipse.org/eclipsefdn/helpdesk/-/issues/2910</p> <p>Now we need volunteers to monitor/tweet/etc. Have a look at https://twitter.com/search?q=EclipseJavaIDE and https://twitter.com/EclipseJavaIDE to get a flavour of what was done before.</p>	Mark	5
<p>Extending Sponsorship Initiative</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Update current status - Detailed plan under development - June timeframe 	Sharon/Paul/ Manuel	5
<p>Update on IDE WG Development Efforts Initiative GitLab Board and (Weekly Minutes)</p> <p>Prioritized Dev Effort 6 - Implementing recommendations of p2 security review update</p>	Sharon/Paul	5
<p>Reminders:</p> <p>Webinars - Next meeting in May 3rd https://wiki.eclipse.org/Eclipse_IDE_Webinar_2023-03</p>	All Gerald	5
<p>At the onsite meeting we ended up not having time to discuss the new membership benefits, recruitment and so on. I guess that's covered in today's agenda under these points?</p> <p>* New membership opportunities - benefits for members</p> <p>Different types of contribution (labor vs funding), increased</p>	Mark	10

Agenda Topics	Moderator	Minutes
membership prices, or any new ways of reaching new members.		
<p>New membership opportunities - benefits for members? Email marketing campaign update</p> <p>Active member companies on our most important of projects. Platform for example contains a company that contributes quite a bit called `Advantest` that is not in the WG, nor in Paul's cold call list.</p> <p>“We do not plan to become IDE working group member so far, as we do not see any benefits from doing so.”</p>	All	5
<p>Future JDT plans and priorities - JDT/LSP Agenda item to catch up any progress/discussions JDT: Java 21 priority</p>	Manoj/Jonah	
<p>AOB</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● EclipseCon 2023 ● Community Day ● Community Day Welcome and WG banners ● Steering committee meeting ● Hackathon 	All	

Minute Taking Roster

If you cannot attend the meeting, please arrange for your alternate to take over.

- Martin
- Imran
- Sebastian
- Jonah

- Manoj/Gerald
- Manuel / Frederic
- Johannes
- Titouan
- John

Attendees

Steering Committee Members:

Number of Seats 10 / Quorum is 50% of Committee / Passing a resolution is > 50%

- **Manoj Palat (IBM) / Gerald Mitchell (IBM)**
- **Sebastian Ratz (SAP) / Yannic Soethoff (SAP)**
- **Manuel Bork (Yatta) / Frederic Ebelshäuser (Yatta)**
- Jonah Graham (Planning Council Chair)
- **Mark Goodchild (Renesas)**
- Abdul Rahiman Imran / Harald Mackamul (Bosch) (Imran joined at 9am)
- Johannes Matheis (Vector)
- **Titouan Vervack (Sigasi), Mark Christiaens (Sigasi)**
- **Martin Lippert (VMware - Supporter Representative - Elected)**
- **John Dallaway (Committer Representative - Elected)**

Supporter Members:

- Remi Schnekenburger (EclipseSource)

Other Attendees:

- Paul Buck (Eclipse Foundation)
- **Sharon Corbett (Eclipse Foundation)**
- Ed Merks (Eclipse Foundation, Sim Rel Engineer)
- Mikael Barbero (Eclipse Foundation)
- Mélanie Bats (Planning Council Observer)
- Shanda Giacomoni (Eclipse Foundation)
- Leif Geiger (Yatta)
- Tim deBoer (Red Hat) Guest
- Gorkem Ercan (Red Hat) Guest
- Jörg Kaubitz from SSI Schäfer (Guest)
- Thomas Watson (IBM)

Minutes for April 18th, 2023

Approve Minutes of Apr 4, 2023 Meeting

Motion: Approve Minutes of Apr 4, 2023. Manuel moves and Sebastian seconds. No objection to unanimous approval.

RESOLVED, the Steering Committee unanimously approved the Minutes of Apr 4, 2023 on Apr 18, 2023.

- **Minutes**
 - Sebastian Ratz was confused by his name in the minutes, a different Sebastian was meant
 - Manuel's name was inadvertently used, replaced by Yatta
 - Minutes summarized to avoid ambiguity
 - Move by Manuel Bork and seconded by Sebastian Ratz
- **Community call**
 - Calendar entry was made
 - Sharon will start the marketing machine
 - Will be posted on LinkedIn/Twitter
 - Sharon will update on Slack
 - Johannes made an initial slide deck for the strategic update to present at the call
 - Approved by Mark
 - Already improved slightly by Manuel
 - No objections to the message we're putting out
- **Intensify strategic work**
 - SAP would prefer to have the hackathon at the start of July instead of June for their internal calendar and to give Johannes the chance to attend
 - Yannic will update Sharon on timing, location, amount of available seats ... such that she can start the marketing
 - The foundation will be busy in June as there's an all hands week starting the 19th followed by many holidays.
- **Community Management Subcommittee**
 - Johannes is in talks with Sharon to get this started
 - Steering committee unanimously approves the creation of the Community Management subcommittee. Sharon noted that the charter has to be updated to reflect this change.
 - Possible mailing list needs to be open, need to make sure we have vendor neutrality, share minutes ...
- **Update on blog post for the community call**

- Manoj is finishing the post tonight and will raise the issue with the foundation to get it published
- **Eclipse Java IDE twitter account**
 - The foundation now has ownership of the account
 - Reach out to Jonah if you want to help monitor/tweet/retweet ...
 - The committee wonders whether a more generic twitter handle would be useful. This one is Java specific, even has Java in the handle
- **Sponsorship initiative**
 - Narrowed down the issues and they are being worked on
- **WG Development Efforts Initiative**
 - Subcommittee meets next week
 - A generous sponsorship was received recently
- **Webinars**
 - Will likely ask for volunteers via email today
 - Need to make sure that the already agreed topics are still available and relevant
 - We want to keep May 3rd even though that's in the vicinity of the community call to make sure we do not accidentally jeopardize the June webinar
- **New membership opportunities**
 - Many of the existing companies we are trying to reach out to were compiled at the start of the WG in a manual effort. Mostly companies based on CDT.
 - Mark will talk to Paul to compile the companies that contribute to Eclipse projects as they are prime potential members
 - Some companies do not see the value of being a WG member. Hopefully a bigger impact from the WG dev effort inclines them to consider
 - We should work on an elevator pitch e.g. benefits of being a WG member in 3 sentences especially compared to contributing to projects directly
 - Prioritize your efforts
 - Influence into decision process without having to offer concrete resources
 - Cross project view/discussion of Eclipse
 - Collaboration of like minded companies
 - We will include our elevator pitch in the community call as a starting point
 - Mark wants to cut out some time at another time to discuss what new membership opportunities we can give or whether we can have different types of contribution to be a WG member
 - Mark will create a document where members can contribute what their current benefits are and/or add a testimonial
 - Sharon will clean up the steering-committee email members
- **JDT(/LSP) plans**

- No update
- **AOB**
 - The steering committee should meet at EclipseCon 2023
 - Tuesday morning
 - We also want to organize a hackathon
 - Sharon is working on having the foundation sponsor the meet & greet and have some WG banners present
 - Mark will contact An to talk about the community day, committee meeting, and hackaton

